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SNOHOMISH HEALTH DISTRICT                                                                   
RESOLUTION OF THE BOARD OF HEALTH 
 
RESOLUTION NUMBER: 21-08 
 
RESOLUTION SUBJECT: RECOGNIZING BOARD MEMBER KYOKO MATSUMOTO 

WRIGHT FOR HER SERVICE AS VICE CHAIR OF THE 
BOARD IN 2020 

 
WHEREAS, Mountlake Terrace Mayor Kyoko Matsumoto Wright has served faithfully as a 
member of the Board of Health since January 2016; and 
 
WHEREAS, during this time, Ms. Matsumoto Wright has been an active member of the Board, 
serving on the Administration Committee, the Executive Committee, and the Rucker Building 
Task Force, as well as serving as Vice Chair of the Board in 2020; and 
 
WHEREAS, in 2008, Ms. Matsumoto Wright became a Councilmember for the City of Mountlake 
Terrace, served as Mayor Pro Tem in 2017 and 2018, and became Mayor in December of 2018; 
and 
 
WHEREAS, in 2020, when the first confirmed case of COVID-19 in the U.S. was diagnosed in 
Snohomish County, Ms. Matsumoto Wright served alongside Chair Stephanie Wright to help 
lead the Board and guide the Health District’s efforts in addressing the pandemic; and 
 
WHEREAS, Ms. Matsumoto Wright is an advocate in promoting and supporting policies and 
programs beneficial to the public health of all residents of Snohomish County, and her 
commitment has enhanced the effectiveness and efficiency of the Board and the Health District. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, the Board of Health recognizes Ms. Matsumoto Wright’s service and 
commitment to the Board and to the Snohomish Health District, and commends her for her 
passionate dedication to public health. The Board thanks her for her service as its 2020 Vice 
Chair and for her dedication to the health and wellbeing of everyone in Snohomish County. 
 
ADOPTED this 9th day of February 2021. 
 
 ATTEST: 
 
 
 
                                                              
Stephanie Wright, Chair Shawn Frederick, MBA 
Board of Health Administrative Officer 
 


